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Good afternoon, Senator Tipping, Representative Roeder, and members of the Joint Standing 
Committee on Labor and Housing. I'm Mike Roland, Director of the Bureau of Labor Standards at the 
Maine Department of Labor. l’m here today to testify neither for nor against LD 936, An Act to Require 
Disclosure of Pay Ranges and Record Keeping of Pay History. 

‘ ' 

Among other things, LD 936 would require an employer to maintain a record of each position title and 
the payment history of each employee for the duration ofthe employee's employment with the 
employer andl for 3 years after the termination of employment with the employer. Currently, 
employers arerequired to retain records of employment for three years, whereas this bill would 
presumably require retention of ”payment history” for the duration of employment plus three years. 

Other technical concerns are: 

~ When does ten—employee threshold apply? 

0 Precisely what is meant by ”payment history"? 
0 The terms “employee” and "employer" are not defined. 

Enforcement and penalties will be in accordance with section 626-A, and thus are not a concern. 

Regardless of the above concerns, were it to become law LD 936~would require additional resourcesrto 
investigate and enforce. 

Thank you for your time and attention. I would be happy to answer any questions you may have now 
or at a future work session. 

The Maine Department of Labor is committed to serving Maine workers and businesses by helping employers recruit and train a talented 
workforce, providing workers with skills needed to compete in our economy, assisting individuals when jobs are lost, aiding people with 
disabilities reach career goals, ensuring safe and fair workplaces for people on the job and providing research and analysis of employment 
data to supportjob growth. 

PHONE; (207) 623-7900 'i"l‘Y users call Maine Relay 711 ‘FAX: (207)287-5292 
The Maine Department oi Labor provides equal opportunity in employment and programs. 

Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with disabilities.
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